



240 Water Street, MSC 113 P.O. Box 95050 Henderson, NV 89009-5050

BUILDING AND FIRE SAFETY FIRE SAFETY ENGINEERING

702-267-3630 Fax 702-267-3603

November 16, 2007

Blasting Contractors

RE: Concurrent Plan Review

Dear Contractor;

The City of Henderson has revised its procedure regarding the review of blasting plans in relation to rough grading plans.

Effective immediately, as soon as Public Works New Development accepts a rough grading application (KIVA permit type PRGP) and issues a permit number the blasting plans can be submitted. This will allow staff to perform a concurrent review.

Approval of the blasting plans remains contingent upon the approval of the rough grading plans. During the review process any change to the rough grading plans may necessitate a change to the blasting plan. You can normally expect the blasting plans to be approved within a day of the rough grading plans being approved, provided all the requirements of the blasting ordinance have been met. Frequently, this occurs the same day.

The change to concurrent plan review will necessitate some modifications to the City's forms and computer system. We anticipate a revised application and pre-screen checklist to be posted on our web site by November 30th. If you need to submit prior to the new forms and procedures being finalized please contact Lynn Nielson and he will facilitate the intake of the plans.

Additionally, the requirement for a permit number from Clark County Air Quality has been removed from the application. The applicant is now independently responsible for obtaining all other required permits.

If you have any questions please fell free to call me at 267-3633. Sincerely,

Fulton R. Cochran
Deputy Fire Marshal – Engineering

Cc Michael Bouse, Building & Fire Safety Director Jim Cavalieri, Fire Chief